The Van Cleef Roet Centre for Nervous diseases is active in five principal areas of research into the ataxias:

i)
laboratory studies of drugs to treat the symptoms of ataxia more effectively, 

ii)
neuropsychological studies in degenerative nervous diseases (with La Trobe Psychology), including spinocerebellar ataxias, cerebellar strokes, and coeliac disease,

iii)
quantitative movement analysis, especially in the ataxias, to create the objective measurement tools needed for clinical trials, 

iv)
basic cell/neurobiological studies in SCA 1, and

v)
delineation of previously undescribed neurogenetic diseases (with the Murdoch Institute)

In the first area, we are testing currently available drugs that may improve the symptoms of incoordination, in mice with SCA 4, SCA 3 and Friedreich’s ataxia.  Should any of these show benefit in the laboratory, we will proceed to a trial in human subjects with ataxia.

In the second area we are still finalising our NH & MRC project on neuropsychological aspects of inherited ataxias, in conjunction with La Trobe Psychology, and are seeking control subjects.  Results from this project have been presented at international meetings in previous years.  We have established a collaboration with Monash Psychology and the Murdoch Institute to study cognition in Friedreich’s ataxia, using fMRI techniques, and will be presenting our findings at an international meeting in 2010.  We were successful in obtaining an NH & MRC project grant on neurological complications of coeliac disease, (concentrating on ataxia and cognition) which commenced in 2007.

The third area is one of considerable activity, with a US Government grant submitted in the 2009 round in conjunction with colleagues at Cognitive Science, Monash, Gippsland, based around our preliminary results showing that we can measure even mild ataxia accurately and objectively with equipment that we designed and built.  
In the fourth area, progress on pathomechanisms of SCA 1 has been slow, but we have now managed to purify ataxin-1 protein sufficiently to enable isolation and characterisation of proteolytic fragments.  We have submitted a paper describing this technique, and are moving on to study the enzymes responsible for clearning (digesting) the SCA 1 protein.

In the last area, our manuscript on the fourth novel form of cerebellar ataxia described by our group (SCA 30) has recently been published, while our collaborators have now discovered and published the gene responsible for the first form (SCA 15), and think that they may have found the gene for the second form we discovered (SCA 20).  We have also submitted a paper on a newly described for of late-onset recessive ataxia with peripheral neuropathy and vestibular failure, in conjunction with collaborators in Wellington and Sydney.

